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IMPORTANT:
Family Dinner Night &

June Chapter 95 Meeting
This Friday, June 24 @ 6:00pm
Cherry Red Roasters BBQ
207 E Delaware St, Dwight, IL

At our May chapter meeting, we discussed having a chapter

dinner night and June meeting combined on Friday, June
24th. We chose a new restaurant, highly recommended by
chapter members who have eaten there - Cherry Red Roasters
BBQ in Dwight, IL. They have an outdoor covered patio
with bar and a meeting/banquet room as well. Great food for
dinner, nice place to hold our meeting, and adult beverages
available for those who wish to enjoy.

We will eat at 6pm and have our meeting following dinner.

We hope a lot of chapter members venture a little bit farther
south than usual and join us for a fun evening with a new
restaurant to try.

The restaurant menu is on Page 8.

Directions: 31521 E 2800 N Rd, Dwight, IL

By Land:
From Morris - Take IL-47 South
¢ Turn left onto E Mazon Ave/ IL-17
* Turn right onto N 3300 Rd E/CR-3
* Turn right onto E 2800 N Rd (31521 E 2800 N Rd)

From Joliet - Take I-55 South
e Take the IL-53 Exit 227, toward Gardner
Turn left onto IL-53/W Main St/CR-49
¢ Turn right onto IL-53
* Turn right onto S Campus Rd

S Campus Rd becomes N 330 Rd E/CR-3
Turn right onto E 2800 N Rd (31521 E 2800 N Rd)
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Mark & Shelly Molle’s
Annual BBQ Fly-in/Drive-in

Aero Acres (ILS1)
31521 E 2800 N Rd, Dwight, IL

Saturday, June 25
12:00pm Noon

It’s time for the Annual Mark & Shelly Molle BBQ at their

airstrip. This is a fun, social gathering and a great time for
Food, Friends, Flying, and Fun! EVERYONE is welcome
and you can either fly in or drive in.

This year the event is a benefit in Memory of Allan
Franowsky. We will be celebrating the good times we all
had with Al and all donations will go to Linda.

Please plan to come out and join us for a fun afternoon at the
awesome Aero Acres Airstrip!

» Arrive around 10:00am, Eat at 12:00 noon
» Bring a dish to pass

» Bring lawn chairs, if you want

» See directions below

ALL are welcome and we encourage you to bring family and
friends!

Questions? Call Mark Molle @ 815-378-1680 or email:
mrkmolle@gmail.com

HOPE TO SEE EVERYONE THERE!

By Air: IL-51 (Aero Acres) - 4 miles south and 4 miles east
of Dwight airport, Frequency: 122.75

Questions? Call Mark at 815-378-1680
Or email: mrkmolle@gmail.com
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From The President ...

Hi all, Summer has arrived so time

B to get outdoors and enjoy the warm
" weather.

¢| Shelly and I are looking forward to
| seeing most of you on Saturday 6-25-
{ 16 at our annual fly in lunch. This
year is kind of special as we will be
celebrating the good times we all had
with Allan Franowsky. Linda is
overwhelmed with excitement from
all the LOVE and ongoing support from our Chapter 95
family. Please make it a point to come this year and bring
friends and family along to enjoy the occasion®©.

The June meeting is going to be held at Cherry Read Roaster
BBQ and will enjoy a family dinner night first and have our
meeting immediately following. I think you all will really
enjoy the venue as the food is awesome and they have a nice
outdoor patio and bar for refreshments. As you all know we
need to replace our Vice President so I have proposed Brian
DePung for this position and John Limbach to replace Brian
on the Board. Our bylaws dictate the Board appoint so [ have
put this proposal out to all board members and everyone who
responded was very positive and supporting. I plan to ask for
a motion to vote in this change and make an adjustment in
the bylaws to stagger the offers election terms as well.

Fourth of July is coming up quickly and it is always a great
time to visit the airport and enjoy Grundy County
Fairgrounds show. This year it is Sunday 7-3-16 at dusk. I
would like to get out the chapter BBQ and encourage all to
come watch the show together. Any of our members willing
to open their hanger / hangers and host this event please get
in touch with me so we can put a plan into action.

Lots of fly in breakfast going on get out and support our
neighboring chapters and have some FUN in the process!!!

Signing off now until next month;

Be Safe, Healthy & Happy,
Mark
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Chapter 95 Meeting Minutes
May 20, 2016

Meeting called to order @ 7:30pm by Mark Molle with 29
in attendance

Pledge of Allegiance recited

Secretary’s report by Warren Roddy - Accepted as reported
in May newsletter.

Treasurer’s Report by Jacque Nawojski:
Income: $250.00 (Includes $150 donation from
Terry Wise to the Tom Wise Memorial)
Expenses: $231.72
Young Eagles Fund: $2,241.81
Available Funds: $5,480.73

Old Business

5/14: Joliet Young Eagles - Flew 75 Kids total. Dick
Searls flew 27 with his C-182. It was windy & gusting to
25 mph so only larger planes could fly. The small ones from
our chapter stayed in the hangar.

5/14: EAA Chapter 95 Board Meeting at R-Place. We had
a good turn-out and meeting.

5/15: Pancake Breakfast/Fly-in at Lewis Chapter 15. Nice
day and good turnout. There was a really large crowd and
lots of fly-ins in spite of the wind.

Advanced Air Academy - Chapter out of pocket cost is now
only $105. We are sending Richard Toth Jr to the Advanced
Air Academy. He filed for an EAA scholarship and received
an award for $450.

New Business

Note received from Michael Foss and Tricia Wagoner:
thank you to all members for the thoughts, prayers, gifts,
donations, and expressions of caring during their loss of
Tanner.

While we conduct a search for a new vice-president: Mark
Molle will take over the committee for the Open House on
Sept 5 and could use some help. Let Mark know if you can
help.

Linda Franowsky will continue the committee for the winter
dinner/holiday party - let her know if you can help

We are looking for a volunteer to fill the open VP position.
Please let Mark know if you have an interest.

KIKK Airport - Young Eagles day is tomorrow morning
(5-21). Be there by 7:30am; start flying kids at 8am. By
show of hands, Mark, Matt K, Brian, and Warren plan to
pilot.
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EAA CH95 Clubhouse/Pole Building @ Morris Airport:
Report from Jeff - talked to Mayor, he is in favor. Next:
need to talk to the fire chief for his regulations.

C09 Morris Airport Young Eagles (6/11) (International
Young Eagles Day) - Mark on your calendar. We will need
pilots, ground crew, and photographers. Pass the word -
Jacque has flyers.

Fly-in IL51 (Aero Acres Annual Fly-in/Drive-in and BBQ)
- This year to benefit the Franowsky’s. On Saturday, 6/25.
Flyers out to invite others - please bring a dish to pass and
make a donation.

EAA Chapter Meeting/Dinner Night will be on Friday, 6/24,
at Cherry Red Roasters in Dwight.

Notice from Nick Scholtes: Freedom Run Motorcycle Rally
in Marseilles is Saturday, 6/18. They would like a flyover
from Team Charlie.

Charlie Gibbs:

3 bills out of Senate and on to the House by end of this month
- 3rd class medical reform, FAA Reauthorization, and
Department of Defense Reauthorization. House of
Representatives is still dragging their fee on the 3rd Class
Medical Reform.

John Musgrave brought a guest - Steve Gugala from Plano.
He is interested in attending Taildragger Tuesdays.

Guest Speaker
None

Treats
Provided by Mark and Judy Kenney—Thank You!

FAA Offers ADS-B Rebate

Starting this Fall, the FAA is offering a monetary incentive
to help owners of general aviation equip with the required
avionics that comply with the ADS-B Out rule that will take
effect Jan 1, 2020. The agency will offer a $500 rebate to
eligible aircraft owners. To be eligible, your aircraft must
be a fixed-wing, single-engine piston aircraft that is U.S.-
registered and not currently equipped with Version 2 ADS-B
Out. Go to www.faa.gov/go/rebate for more information on
the program rules.
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Chapter Formation Fly-Overs

A 3-ship flyover for the Village of Lombard Memorial Day
Ceremony. Thanks to Tom Ellis, Matt Kwiatkowski, and Randy
Michael.

g\ 5. kY

A 5-ship flyover to kick-off the Freedom Ride (If you look close,
you can see the 5 airplanes). Thanks to Matt Kwiatkowski,
Randy Michael, Jana Trofimchuck, Pete DeCraene, and Doug
Partl).
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Ice-Cream Social at
Morris Airport

Friday, July 15
Tpm
(6:30pm if camping at Oshkosh)

Hosted by Matt & Jana
Trofimchuck

On Friday, July 15th, please join us at the Morris Airport
Hanger 77 around 7 PM where we will host our annual
Ice-Cream Social. If the weather is good, I’'m sure people
will be out early flying around so you are more than welcome
to come out earlier. We will talk about Oshkosh and collect
money from each member that wants to camp with the
Chapter. This also serves as our July chapter meeting.

Everyone is invited, including family, friends - kids,
grandkids, the whole family. Over the years, this has become
a big family event with lots of kids, grandkids, and friends.
This is a great kickoff for Oshkosh! Hope to see you all at
the Ice Cream Social and as many as possible up at Oshkosh!
Search us down even if you are only going to AirVenture for
one day!!

See you all at the Ice Cream Social....
Matt (847-308-2409) and Jana

PLEASE READ IF Camping With Chapter 95 at AirVenture Oshkosh 2016
(Or thinking about camping with us)

It’s hard to believe it is time to start planning our campsite

for Oshkosh. We have to do things a little different this year,
so PLEASE read this article, even if you have camped
with us before and think you know the drill.

First, for those of you that have never camped with us before
and are interested in joining us. EAA Chapter 95 members
(family and friends) camp in an area together for the week at
Camp Scholler. We bring the big chapter canopy (last year
Tom Ellis brought even a bigger event tent), along with the
chapter grill and tables. Everyone is welcome to use the grill
anytime, morning, noon, and night.

Matt and Jana go up to Oshkosh the Wednesday before the
show starts (July 20th) and buy the campsites and rope off
the area for Chapter 95. The only way to guarantee a spot in
this area is if you pay in advance. AirVenture requires us to
buy the campsites from the time we arrive until the end of the
show. If you leave early, you get a refund, except for the 3
night minimum. Please note the cost for camping went up
$1 again this year. The cost of each campsite is $27 a night
and we are reserving the spots for 12 nights, so that comes
to $324 for each campsite you would like saved.

This is where things change from previous years. We can
no longer leave your credentials at the front gate for you to
pick up. We have had a few people volunteer to fly up on
Wednesday and pick up everyone’s credentials and bring

them back to Morris for you to pick up there before you leave
for Oshkosh.

If you plan to camp with us this year, PLEASE send me an
e-mail (jana.trof@gmail.com) ASAP to let us know you are
camping with us and what day you plan to arrive in Oshkosh.
We need this information BEFORE the ice-cream social in
July so that we can start coordinating the plan to get the
credentials ahead of time and work out the logistics. We will
explain the plan at the ice-cream social in July.

If you are one of the people that have volunteered to fly up
to Oshkosh and pick up the camping credentials, please
contact Matt before the ice-cream social so we can make solid
plans.

If you are camping with us, please come to the ice-cream
social (July 15) and give us your camping fee ($324, check
or cash), your EAA number, what day you plan to arrive
and depart, and what kind/size camper or tent you have.
The last few years people have just found me (or I’ve found
you) at the ice-cream social to collect your money, however
this year we need to get everyone together and have a brief
meeting about the new procedure. Please plan to meet in
Matt and Jana’s hanger at 6:30pm for a brief meeting to
sync up on the plans. If you cannot make it to the ice-cream
social, please contact Matt and Jana as soon as possible
PRIOR to the ice-cream social.

WANTED: Ride to Oshkosh on Friday, July 22 - Are you driving to Oshkosh on Friday? Do you have room in
your vehicle? Tricia Wagoner is looking for a ride. Please contact her at triciawagoner@me.com if you can help her out.
She will also be at the ice-cream social on Friday, July 15 to coordinate.
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Kankakee Young Eagles Day
By: Jacque Nawojski

Chapter 95 was requested by the Greater Kankakee

Airport to run their Young Eagles Rally on May 21,
2016 in conjunction with their Fly-In and Car Show,
as well as few other activities including their “Pause
for Patriotism”. The published plan was for it to run from 8
a.m. to Noon.

There is no pre-registration for their Young Eagles. It is on
a first come, first served basis. This proved very interesting
since we had to stop registration at 9:30 a.m. because we had
57 Young Eagles signed up already. Of the 57, 28 of them
were Boy Scouts from 3 different troops. There were only
8 pilots flying. Of these, 4 pilots flew slower planes like a
Stearman and a Piper Cub, but fortunately we had 3 pilots
who could handle 3 Young Eagles at a time.

We also had a Waiting List Signup for those who wanted to
really fly and were not a part of the original 57. Most of
these people came back around 11 o’clock and pleaded to
have their kids fly. In the end we flew 98 Young Eagles
finishing the last flight at 1:30 p.m.

Our pilots did a great job, both our Chapter 95 pilots and a
few non-members who agreed for our Chapter to receive
credit for the kids flown. Thanks to our Chapter pilots: Brian
DePung (flew 19 kids), Matt Kwiatkowski (flew 4 kids),
Mark Molle (flew 10 kids), and Warren Roddy (who flew
Young Eagles for the first time, flew 4 kids). Also thanks to
our non-member pilots: Chuck Bohlmann (flew 2 kids), Don
Rothermel (flew 22 kids), Steve Russell (flew 33 kids), and
Hershel Wix (flew 4 kids).

The Kankakee airport process is a little different than our
Chapter’s. They don’t take photos (thank goodness). There
is no way that we could have handled that at this airport.
Fortunately the Office Manager (Pamela Rose) and the
Airport Manager (Victoria Ruble) loaned us a few of their
staff in order to get the paperwork done. They hand wrote
the Certificates (I didn’t bring the printer). One of them also
did the Logbooks. They were very helpful, especially Krystel
Rose, daughter of the Office Manager. It really was an
interesting process, but long and tiring.
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A Big Young Eagles Rally Thanks!
By: Jacque Nawojski

Thank you all who came out for another
successful Young Eagles Rally on Saturday, June

11t We especially want to thank all the members
who came out to help and to those who came to support the
event.

The day turned out to be an interesting one: very hot with
gusty winds. A challenging day for flying the 43 Young
Eagles by our six chapter pilots: Tom Ellis, John Musgrave,
Matt Kwiatkowski, Mark Molle, Warren Roddy, and Jana
Trofimchuck; and our two guest pilots: Scott Doorn (Doug
Harford’s partner in the C182 RG) and Elroy Hilbert from
Chapter 22 in Rockford. All the Young Eagles had a great
time.

The Ground Crew, the support team for our pilots, did a
fantastic job handling the new procedures that we’ve put in
place. They helped make the flow between the office staff
and the pilots seem effortless. Thank you: Lucas Crater,
John Limbach, Larry Nawojski, Linda Roddy, Joe Saltzman,
Rich Toth, and Tyler Foster. Thanks to our two
photographers: Tim Adams and R.J. Toth (our junior
member who is going to the EAA Air Academy in July).

We appreciate all the efforts of the Food Concession Staff
with Linda Franowsky in the Lead Role: Char Curtis, Shelly
Molle and Norma Limbach at the Popcorn Maker. Plus they
had a surprise visit from Terry Wise.

Especially wanted to thank the Office Staff for all their hard
work: Jenna Limbach handling the printing of the Young
Eagle photos, Michael Foss, Janice Jack and Tricia Wagoner
doing the Young Eagle registration, the logbooks and
anything else that needed to be done. They all made the
process easier and fun.

It was wonderful to see everyone pull together to make this
event a very memorable one for 43 Young Eagles.
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Scott Doorn flew 12 kids

Matt Kwiatkowski and Tom Ellis
demonstrating preflight
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Taildragger Tuesday - Fun in the Aerobatic Box! Joey Saltzman enjoyed his first Stearman ride. Jacque Nawojski got to
do her first LOOP with Randy in his Christen Eagle.

Beautiful Friday Night Flying Fun
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Y TAKE OUT MENU

COMBOS.. INCLUDES 2 SIDES AND A

FOUNTAIN DRINK
@) SMOKED PULLED PORK COMBO. ......$8.00*
SMOKED PULLED GHICKEN COMEO...$8.00%
TEXAS BEEF BRISKET GOMBO.........$11.06*
D) SMOKED SAUSAGE GOMBO. ... $10.00
HALF CHICKEMN COMBO.x.co.seosesssassssss $10.00

1i2 SLAB BABY BACK RIES COMBO...$16.00
{RIBS ONLY $13)

FULL SLAB BABY BACK COMED........$28.00
(RIES ONLY $25)

*Maka it a meal with a gensrous helping of
meat without the bun for just $1 mors

[SIGNATURE SANDWICHES

INCLUDES 2 SIDES AND A FOUNTAIN DRINK
SUPER DELIGIOUS $10.00
PORK & BRISKET COMBINED, TOPPED WITH SLAW
GOAT ROPER.. $10.00
SAUSAGE WITH CARMELIZED ONION

PORK AND SLAW veenneene$10.00
MIXED PLATTERS. INCLUDES
CHOICE OF 2 SIDES AND BUNS

RANGHER PLATTER. ....cucacanasnenepan $18.00
BEEF BRISKET & PULLED PORK

GUNSLINGER PLATTER.....ccon0va0m $20.00
BEEF BRISKET & 1/4 SLAE RIBS

@ c_.ﬂgﬁ.mvgﬂmm%m&muéshmﬁ@
BEEF BRISKET, PULLED PORK, SAUSAGE,
CHICKEN & 1/4 SLAB RIBS

FIXINS

CUCUMBER SALAD, BRISKET BAKED BEANS,
COLESLAW, POTATG SALAD, CINNAMCN APPLES,
ITALIAN GREEN BEANS, KIDNEY BEAN SALAD,
BROCCOLVCAULIFLOWER SALAD, HAWAIIAN
SALAD, MAC & CHEESE, CORNBREAD, BBG CHIPE,

QARLIC MASHED POTATOES $1.80
@ Homemade BBQ Potato Chips.....$2.00

S WEEKLY SPECIALS Y

Thursday Night

GOLDEN WING NIGHT
$5/LB COATED WITH OUR OWN
AWARD WINNING GOLDEN SAUCE

Friday Night

CHERRYWOOD-SMOKED MEATY
BABY BACK RIBS

1/2 SLAB $14 FULL $26
INCLUDES 2 SIDES & DRINK

APPLEWOOD-SMOKED HAM
2 SIDES & DRINK $12

FIND US AT OUR HIDDEN LOGCATION
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2016 Chapter 95 Calendar of Events

Here is the current calendar of events. Some things may change,
so continue to keep checking the calendar, but this should be a
good start to put in your calendar and plan for. If you have any
other ideas, please contact Mark Molle.

June
24 - Chapter Meeting 7:30pm, Mark & Shelly Molle treats
25 - Mark & Shelly Molle IL51 Fly-in/Drive-in

July

15 - Matt and Jana Trofimchuck Ice-Cream Social @ Morris
Airport

24 - Oshkosh Family Dinner Night @ Wendt’s on the Lake

25 - 31 - Airventure 2015 @ Oshkosh

August

20 - Board Meeting

20 - Riley Field Fly-in (Hosted by Dave Miller and Mark
Perle)

26 - Chapter Meeting 7:30 pm, Ron & Kathy Needham

September

03 - Open House

10 - Young Eagles, Morris Airport 8am-3pm

11 - Young Eagles Rain date

17 - Bruce & Cindy Limbach Annual Pig Roast

23 - Chapter Meeting 7:30 pm, Al & Linda Franowsky treats

October

01/02 - Red Bull Air Races - Indianapolis, IN

15 - Joliet Young Eagles

28 - Chapter Meeting 7:30 pm, Bill & Mary Jo Shain treats

November
18 - Potluck and Chapter Meeting 7:30 pm

December
10 - Ugly Christmas Sweater Party - Pizza party/Movie night
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Chapter 95 Officers:

President:

Vice-President:

Treasurer:

Secretary:

Volunteers:

Mark Molle

(815) 378-1680
mrkmolle@gmail.com

Al Franowsky
(630) 554-0430
patentattorneyal@comcast.net

Jacque Nawojski
(708) 508-2620
jen.norton1943@sbcglobal.net

Warren Roddy
(847) 770-2501
rcroddy@sbcglobal.net

Newsletter & Web

Editor:

Technical
Counselors:

Young Eagles
Coordinator:

Jana Trofimchuck
(815) 634-8455
jana.trof@gmail.com

Bill Shain
(815) 634-8992
Bill.shain@gqabcc.com

Glenn Vokac

(630) 346-0432
glennrv8(@comcast.net

Tom Ellis
(815) 405-5082
rv8tom@yahoo.com

Bill Shain
(815) 634-8992
billshain@gabcc.com

Larry Nawojski
(815) 741-3982
lhenrynorton@sbcglobal.net

Flight Advisors: John Musgrave

(217) 322-7049
jmsgrave@yahoo.com

Nick Scholtes
(815) 671-2512
nick@scholtes1.com

Tom Ellis

(815) 405-5082
rv8tom@yahoo.com

Appointed Positions:

Safety Officer:

Membership
Coordinator:

Matt Kwiatkowski
(630) 229-2928
Matt@kwiatkowski.com

John Limbach
(815) 791-6620
Johnjohnhere@comcast.net
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7900 E Chickory Lane
Coal City, IL 60416

NEXT MEETING: Friday, June 24, 2016 at 6:00pm

Location: Cherry Red Roasters BBQ
207 E Delaware St
Dwight, IL

Look forward to seeing evervone there!!!!
Visit our website at http://95.eaachapter.org

Do you know someone who might be interested in joining our chapter? Please bring them to our next meeting and let
them see what we are all about. Membership dues are $25.00 per year.



